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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE
DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

HOLLOWAY’S HIDEAWAY CAFÉ

MINUTES OF JANUARY 21, 2010

Members Present:  Dr. Anthony Brazen, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, George Meldrum, Mary Wicks, Gary Wirt

Members Excused:  Jack Akester, Monica File-Williams, Andrea Guest, Lisa Pertzoff, Janet Ray, Chuck Tarver, Paula Voshell

Associate Members Present:  Bruce Lorenz, Linda Majewski, Rev. William Rhines

Associate Members Excused:  Lynn Fahey, Catherine McKay

Associate Members Absent:  Eliza Hirst, Michael Kriner, James Larks

Guest Speaker:  Roberta Gealt
Interested Parties:  Penny Chelucci, Chris DiSanto, Kevin Huckshorn, Melissa Smith, Justin Thompson, William Weaver 

	TOPIC

Call to Order
Review and Approval of Minutes

Chairman’s Report

Youth Risk Behavior Survey

Standing Committee Reports

DPC Advisory Committee

Membership Committee

Budget Committee

Children’s Committee

Employment Committee

Director’s Report

Old/New Business

Public Comment

Adjournment
	DISCUSSION
Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and invited meeting participants to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Due to lack of quorum approval of the minutes was deferred until the February meeting. 

In lieu of the chairman’s report, a presentation on the Youth Risk Behavior Survey was given by Roberta Gealt, Associate Scientist, Center for Drug and Alcohol Studies.
Vice-chairman Meldrum introduced Roberta Gealt, who presented an overview of data collected from the Youth Risk Behavior Survey illustrating health risk behaviors among public school 5th, 8th and 11th grade students.  It was noted that the data shared today is available online through the Delaware Drug and Alcohol Tracking Alliance at  www.udel.edu/delawaredata.  Individuals interested in hosting a presentation were invited to contact Ms. Gealt.
A brief discussion followed regarding factors contributing to alcohol consumption among college students. Chairman Lafferty commented on UD’s efforts in educating on the signs and symptoms of depression.  Melissa Smith spoke of the division’s strategic prevention framework grant aimed at substance abuse prevention across the lifespan.  Plans to collect capacity information and develop the strategic plan to direct funding over the next ten years towards substance abuse prevention were shared.
Gary Wirt reported that the DPC Advisory Committee met January 20.  The Council was informed of the appointment of Rev. Rhines and a resident of DPC to the advisory committee.  He noted that membership requirements have been met.  The current DPC census and reduction in incidents of seclusion and restraint were discussed.  He conveyed the committee’s concerns regarding the cleanliness of the units along with the increased citing on the NAMI monitoring reports and the fact that the Housekeeping Department is not under the DPC’s purview.  Mr. Wirt spoke of  the committee’s motion encouraging Sam Abdallah to speak with Kevin Huckshorn regarding same.  CLASI’s proposal that housekeeping services fall under the supervision of DPC was mentioned.

The Council was informed of the recovery model training being facilitated by the division director.  Mr. Wirt complimented the director on her unique approach.
The next meeting of the DPC Advisory Committee will be held March 17, 2010 at 2:30 p.m. in the DPC Springer Executive Conference Room.

On behalf of Vice-chairman Meldrum, Gary Wirt conveyed that due to lack of quorum the vice-chairman plans to place in nomination for associate membership the names of Justin Thompson, Cheryl Biddle and Edie McCole at the next council meeting.  Chairman Lafferty updated the Council on the status of the full membership appointments. 
Linda Majewski shared Ms. McKay’s plan to convene the next meeting following the release of the governor’s recommended budget.

Carol Harman reported on the Office of Prevention and Early Intervention and Division of Child Mental Health merger under the proposed name of the Division of Prevention and Behavioral Health Services.

Ms. Harman spoke of the collaborative efforts to identify families involved in the alleged Sussex County abuse incident and connect them to the appropriate services.  The role of the Child Priority Response team was discussed. It was noted that the Child Priority Response program has a 24 hour toll-free helpline at 800-969-4357 or 302-424-4357 for individuals seeking referrals for counseling and other services.  She reported on the distribution of contact information for trauma therapists and of the availability of same on CMH’s website.

Ms. Harman made the Council aware of the fourth annual suicide prevention conference funded by the Garrett Lee Smith grant to be held September 14 and 15 at the Sheraton Dover Hotel.  Workshops being considered were mentioned.

Training for teens, young adults and seniors funded through the Garrett Lee Smith grant was discussed.  Chairman Lafferty informed the Council of John Hopkins’ application for funding to develop web-based training for their adolescent depression awareness program and their plan to enlist Delaware high schools in pilot participation.   The Red Clay school district’s receptivity to suicide prevention training was mentioned.

No information to report at this time.

Kevin Huckshorn informed the Council regarding the implementation of the new person-centered recovery planning process at DPC and of an attending physician model on K3 to ensure continuity of care.  The ability to fill several critical DPC vacancies was shared.  She updated the Council on the planned cessation of the unit director model and return to a nurse directed care model.  The strength-based supervision training being conducted by Beth Caldwell for nursing staff was discussed.  Ms. Huckshorn acknowledged the work being done in the hospital and the community in maintaining the census.  She spoke about prioritizing community involvement at the hospital with the assignment of case management to all persons at DPC on the civil units and of the consideration being given to expand case management into the division’s clinics.  The Council was updated on recruitment efforts to fill the director of professional services vacancy.  The development of DPC’s strategic plan, vision statement and core values was discussed.  The use of the strategic plan as an action plan by which the DPC Advisory Committee and the Governing Authority will monitor hospital progress will be proposed.
Meeting participants were updated on the status of the budget preparations,  the upcoming telepsychiatry presentation, the Newark clinic RFP, and the implementation of an electronic healthcare records system and CommonGround.  
Plans to slowly transfer the management of supported apartment beds to equalize access by all CCCPs were shared.
The placement of additional former Ellendale staff in three of the southern state service centers was shared. 
A brief update on the southern CAPES project was provided.  Consideration being given to renovate the former Ellendale detox site for a southern CAPES and small full service co-occurring disorder treatment program was discussed.  
Meeting participants were informed of Penny Chelucci’s efforts in growing a stronger community peer involvement in Delaware.  The employment of peer specialists and implementation of the peer bridge program were discussed. Consideration being given to establish a consumer arts program was mentioned.
Linda Majewski updated the Council on the re-establishment of the Community Services Committee.  Individuals interested in serving on the committee were invited to contact Ms. Majewski.  E-mail notification of the first committee meeting will be provided to those individuals who expressed interest in participating.  She emphasized systems issues will be addressed, noting that another route will be identified for individual issues.
None provided.

Chairman Lafferty thanked meeting participants for their attendance, noting the number excused due to the Life Conference.  There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m.
	ACTION



The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held Thursday, February 18, 2010 at the DPC Springer Building, Classrooms 1 & 2.
ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH UNLESS OTHERWISE SPECIFIED.
